This week at The Bridge				
Sunday 23rd June	10.30am	Holy Communion Rev Glenn Reading Morning Worship Sarah Leeson Messy Café Church Messy team and Ruth Wison		
Tuesday 25th June	6.00pm	Girls Brigade		
Wednesday 26th June	9.30am 7.45pm	Holy Communion Everywoman's Circle -Prince Rupert of the Rhine Max Keen		
Friday 28th June	6.00pm	Boys Brigade		
Sunday 30th June	10.30am	No service Holy Communion Combined service Rev Glenn Reading and Curate Victoria Barlow No café service		

	Music for 23rd June 2019		
Hymn	O Worship the Lord Through the love of God Dear Lord and father We cannot measure I will sing the wondrous story	34 639 495 655 323	Singing the faith

#### **MAGAZINE DISTRIBUTOR REQUIRED**

A distributor for The Bridge Magazine is required for Ashperton Close and Gilbertstone Close, about 45 homes. *Are you able to volunteer for this?*If you can, or would like more information, please contact

Pat Newey. (545244). Thank you.

Please give any items for inclusion in this weekly news-sheet by Wednesday of each week, to Matthew Bailey or Roger Ling or send them via email to: bailey\_matt@btinternet.com <a href="mailto:and-roger.j.ling@virginmedia.com">and roger.j.ling@virginmedia.com</a>



# WELCOME

23rd June 2019

A warm welcome to our services today especially if this is your first visit to The Bridge.

The man from whom the demons had gone out begged to go with him, but Jesus sent him away saying, "Return home and tell how much God has done for you." So the man went away and told all over the town how much Jesus had done for him.

Luke 8 vv 38,39

## **Planning Christmas!!**

It's never too early to start planning Christmas! This year The Bridge Church is going to be sharing the story Christmas in an exciting way in something called *Experience Christmas*. This interactive and reflective journey invites visitors of all ages to travel around the church buildings and engage in the Christmas story through story, conversation and imagination. Inspired by the Diocese of Gloucester and used in many denominations *Experience Christmas* brings the Christmas story to life in a unique way. In order for this to be successful we will need as many people as possible to be involved. Glenn, Ruth and Victoria invite *everyone* who is interested or curious in any way to come to an initial meeting on the evening of **Wednesday 17**<sup>th</sup> **July at 7.30pm** in the Small Hall. Coming along to the meeting is not a final commitment, but it is a chance to find out more and to see what you can contribute to the planning, organising and running of *Experience Christmas* at The Bridge. We look forward to seeing you on 17<sup>th</sup>.

Rev Glenn Reading Tel: 01527 894436 / 0796 4282278 Rev Ruth Wilson Tel: 01527 541885 Rosie Humphrey, Administrator Tel: 01527 545120 **Web site: www.thebridgeredditch.co.uk** 

## Lifestyle Advisors Service - Opportunity to give your view - Survey

The public are invited to give their views on the new Lifestyle Advisor Service. Worcestershire County Council's Public Health Team and the CCG's Strategy and Integrated Care Team are interested to hear your opinions on lifestyle services, so they can ensure local services better meet the needs of Worcestershire residents. The feedback received will help to shape the development of a new lifestyle service. The survey will be open from 10<sup>th</sup> June 2019 until 24<sup>th</sup> June 2019.

Background: Public Health at Worcestershire County Council have developed and supported several different lifestyle services which aim to assist Worcestershire residents to improve their health and well-being through promoting healthy eating, becoming more active, stopping smoking, reducing alcohol intake and losing weight. They are interested to speak with the public to understand views regarding lifestyle services, so they can ensure local services better meet the needs of Worcestershire residents

#### Survey:

The survey should take no longer than 5 minutes to complete and can be found here: http://bit.lv/LifestyleService

Or copy and paste the full link into a separate browser page: https:// forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-

GTT00QQ6keEWvplqUUiEnJHYz0Zl0FPku7n 2fznKZUMTNLQ1hDU0JONzVZ M0FGNVdLVEtOM1VPNv4u

All responses will be anonymous. If you would like a paper copy of the survey or the survey in different format, please email worcs.engagement@nhs.net or call 01905 681978

Deadline: Please complete the survey by 12.00pm, (midday) Monday 24th June 2019.

### Claire Mitchell

Advanced Public Health Practitioner (Commissioning) (Working days Mon-Thurs) Directorate of Public Health

Worcestershire County Council, County Hall, Spetchley Road, Worcester, WR5 2NP Tel: 01905 845349

Mob: 07845016098 (new number) cmitchell@worcestershire.gov.uk



# **Badge Night and Family Fun Evening** The Bridge Church, Friday 5<sup>th</sup> July 2019 7pm – 9pm

See your child get their badges for the past year and then join us for fundraising BBO, games, stalls and much more. Everyone is most welcome to join us.

Sweet Tombola



Bouncy slide

Cakes



## From the family of Pam Mills

Thank you all so much for the cards, letters and messages of sympathy received since mum's death. We also want to thank the church for the funeral and thanksgiving services: everyone who spoke, played, stewarded, arranged the flowers, those who prepared the church and tidied the church afterwards. The Funeral Tea was wonderful and was very much appreciated, so thank you to those who prepared it and served us. We are delighted to let you know the final figure for the donations in memory of mum for The Mildmay was £602.33, mum would have been very pleased with that – so thank you. Our Mum was quite a personality and it will take us a long time to get over her not being with us now, but it helps us enormously to know that she was so loved and respected by the fellowship at The Bridge, as well as by her family & friends.

With love from Abby and Anna.